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posters to visitors. In the first day of the session, lots 
of visitors were attracted to view the NCL’s posters 
and take pictures, providing a successful promotion of 
NCL’s services to international audience.

Lots of visitors are attracted to view the NCL’s posters.

■ NCL	Participates	 in	 the	 9th	Council
Me e t i n g 	 o f 	 t h e 	 C o n f e r e n c e 	 o n
Cooperative	Development	and	Sharing
of	Chinese	Resources
On November 4 2015, the NCL participated

in the 9th Council Meeting of the “Conference on 
Cooperative Development and Sharing of Chinese 
Resources (CCDSCR)” and a seminar on “A review 
and prospects of Chinese resources sharing and 
cooperation opportunities” that were held at the Hong 
Kong Central Library.  

NCL Deputy Director General Wu shared and 
discussed the topic on “Reflections on Cultural 
Heritage from the NCL digitization sharing and 
cooperation experience” with almost a hundred 
librarians from the different universit ies and 
public libraries in Hong Kong. There were also 
representatives from the different regions of China and 
Macau who shared their respective experiences and the 
direction for the future development of the cooperative 
development and sharing of Chinese resources.

A group photo taken at the CCDSCR.

■ NCL	Participates	 in	 the	 2015	World
Digital	Library	Annual	Meeting	and	the
4th	International	Summit	of	the	Book
In an effort to help disseminate mankind’s

knowledge and to display the beauty of its holdings, 
the NCL has actively participated in the World Digital 
Library (WDL) since 2008 by providing high-quality 
digitized holdings and attending the annual meeting. 
The NCL’s representative not only take part in the 
annual meeting on November 5-6 at the Egyptian 
Bibliotheca Alexandrina, but also the 4th International 
Summit of the Book held on the 6th and 7th.

■ NCL	and	Linking	Publishing	Company
Cohost	 the	19th	East	Asia	Publishers
Conference
The East Asia Publishers Conference is organized

by publishers from Mainland China, Hong Kong, 
Taiwan, Korea, and Japan. It is currently promoting 
the exchange of publications in East Asia. In 2015 
the conference was hosted by the NCL and Linking 
Publishing Company. Held at the NCL, the theme was 
“Internet, Publishing, and Reading.” Director General 
Tseng was invited to talk on “Library Promotion of 
Reading as Seen from Trends in Taiwan Publishing 
and Reading Habits.” Also presenting at the conference 
were Taiwan publishers and librarians, as well as two 
famous founders of online reading groups. Many 
publishers from Mainland China, Hong Kong, Japan, 
and Korea attended and joined in the discussion on a 
vision and the future of reading and publishing in the 
Internet age.

Director General Tseng presents a speech at the conference

■ 2015	NBINet	Library	Partner	Meeting
On November  27 ,  two  impor tan t  annua l 


